WILLIAM PEDUTO MAYOR



CHRIS HORNSTEIN ACTING DIRECTOR

CITY OF PITTSBURGH

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

CITY-COUNTY BUILDING
April 27, 2021

President and Members of City Council City of Pittsburgh

> RE: West Penn Playground Reconstruction DCNR GRANT

Dear Members of Council:

Attached is a proposed resolution authorizing the Mayor and Director of the Department of Public Works to apply for grant funding from the Pennsylvania Department of Conservation and Natural Resources' Community Conservation Partnerships Program, to provide funding for the West Penn Playground Reconstruction Project. The grant proposal includes a request of \$100,000.00 with a local match of \$33,000.00 to be funded from the 2022 City of Pittsburgh Operating Budget in the form of in-kind work and \$67,000.00 from the 2022 City of Pittsburgh Capital Budget (JDE JOB NO. 4510020122). In the event the grant is awarded, this resolution provides for an agreement and expenditures not to exceed TWO HUNDRED THOUSAND (\$200,000.00) DOLLARS for this stated purpose.

Your favorable consideration of the attached proposed Resolution is hereby requested.

Sincerely,

Chris Hornstein Acting Director

Chus Hatter

CH/CG/cb